Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

January 6th 2022
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Guy Stubbs, Nathan Semons, Angie Jackson, Ernie Kroll, Ryan Heider, 
Knute Kleven, Pedro Rojas, Brett Thomas, Steve Moore, Malia Rogers, Phaedra Anderson, Sue Stokesberry, Rhonda Bartholomew, Korey Ashton,  Lisa Brown, Jeremy Watson, Glen Ogden and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dawna Aragon, Terrie Trevino
GUESTS PRESENT: Benn Brocksome, IAHU Lobbyist  
Assignments:
· Angie Jackson– check with Regence and Molina regarding IAHU sponsorship.
· Phaedra / legislative committee – Find out if legislators are accepting in person meetings.

· Local chapters – plan to deliver HUPAC Admin fund contributions at Cap Conference.

Meeting called to order at 10:32am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 
2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Guy Stubbs, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Day on the Hill w/ NAIFA (Thursday, Feb. 3rd, 2022)
· CE Class from 1-4 pm at the Capitol (3 hours Ethics)
· Speakers will be:  DOI, Legislators, Benn, YHI and a speaker from HUB to discuss broker commissions.
· Reception and dinner at the Crystal Ballroom, 5:30 – 7:30pm
· We would like to offer a CE class on the new Medicare Supplement Rules prior to Day on the Hill. Sue will find out if we can hold this class at the Barrelhouse in Boise.
· Capitol Conference (Feb. 28th – March 2nd, 2022) Washington, DC 
· As of January 15th, 2022 Washington, DC will be going into a modified lockdown. Vaccine cards must be presented for entrance into any building. Also, there will be a mask mandate for all indoor facilities. 
· Due to the modified lockdown, NAHU will also be offering a virtual option for Capitol Conference.

· Phaedra will follow up with our legislators to see if they are accepting in person meetings.
· Those registered so far are: Rhonda Bartholomew, Sue Stokesberry, Guy Stubbs, Phaedra Anderson, Tara Tandrow, Robert Tierney and Lisa Wilson. Angie Jackson is a maybe. 

· Leadership Conference is on February 27th 
· IAHU Health Symposium ( Thursday, April 28th, 2022) Galaxy Event Center
· Ethics Course (TBD)
· National Conference (June 25th – 28th, 2022) Austin, TX
· Region VII Meeting (August 2022) Idaho
b. 2022 Sponsorship Packages
· The 2022 sponsorship packages were emailed out in September and again in January. 
· Angie will follow up with Regence and Molina.
4. Reports
a. Secretary / Treasurer’s Report – Ernie Kroll, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· Review of November 4th, 2021 and December 2nd, 2021 board meeting minutes. Pedro Rojas made a motion to approve the November and December meeting minutes. Brett Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
· Review of November 2021 and December 2021 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet. Brett Thomas made a motion to accept the November and December financials. Ryan Heider seconded the motion. Motion passed.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven, Dawna Aragon
· Membership is looking good overall. Retention is better than it has been the last couple of years.
b. Awards Report – Sue Stokesberry, Terrie Trevino
· Sue and Terrie will divide up the Landmark award responsibilities among the state chairs.
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Malia Rogers
· Steve and Malia will help in getting the symposium CE filed.

d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair
· Brett discussed the newsletter schedule with the board. It was determined that a “quarterly” newsletter might not be as effective as an “as needed” newsletter. As long as there are still 4 per year, the times may vary a bit. The main goal is to have enough valuable content. The next newsletter is scheduled to go out mid-January.
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair
· Rhonda reminded everyone that NAHU is pushing for 100% board participation for state and local boards, with a minimum contribution of either the 12x12 or $150 per year.
· Also, NAHU is asking that chapters bring their Admin Fund contributions to Capitol Conference rather than National Conference.
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair 
· Pedro recently posted the Day on the Hill info to our social media accounts.

g. Legislative Report – Phaedra Anderson, Benn Brocksome
· Capitol Conference 2022 (see above under President’s report)
· Legislative Update, Benn Brocksome
· Benn was pleased to introduce the newest member of Benn Brocksome & Associates, 
Kieran Sprague.
· The 2022 Legislative session starts with the State of the State address on January 10th.

· Currently sitting at a 1.6 billion dollar surplus for the State.
· There is a push by Representative Furniss to bring back the bill from last year, or a modified version of the bill, regarding moving school districts to the State insurance plan. Benn will keep us posted on this.
· Benn will send out a weekly report during the legislative session.

· Also, Benn will give a legislative report at the Day on the Hill, February 3rd. 

h. Symposium Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· First planning meeting will be Thursday, Jan. 13th @ 10:30am.

· Angie mentioned that Chris Barrott with DHW is interested in speaking.
· Your Health Idaho would also like to speak.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Lisa Brown, TVAHU President
· Christmas charity auction was held last month at Beside Bardonay. TVAHU raised almost $7,000 for City Light. A local agency will be matching that donation. 
· Upcoming meetings include: 

· Peter Sorenson, Blue Cross of Idaho – Upcoming changes to Medigap plans. Lisa did ask if this could be a virtual presentation also, but this request was denied.
· Your Health Idaho – presentation by Frances Nagashima
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Jeremy Watson, SIAHU President 
· Christmas charity – SIAHU donated 55 hams to the Salvation Army.
· January meeting will be on tax planning.
c. North Idaho AHU – Ernie Kroll, NIAHU President
· Christmas charity event – NIAHU raised almost $5,000. This money was used to purchase gifts for the teens in the pediatric unit, as well as several DVD players for the hospital.

· A press release was published on the Christmas event.

· February meeting  - Northwest Special Hospital CEO, Rick Rasmussen 
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Glen Ogden, EIAHU President
· January 20th meeting – Portneuf Quality Alliance, in Blackfoot.
· February – encouraging members to attend Day on the Hill; also may have Peter Sorenson with Blue Cross, speak on the changes to the Medigap plans.

· March – charity bowling event
7. New Business
8. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 11:55am
